
  

 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106   http://mining.state.co.us 

John W. Hickenlooper, Governor  |  Robert W. Randall, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director  

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

June 2, 2017 

 

 
Todd Fisher 

LBCR, LLC 

1440 Blue Sage Ct. 

Boulder, CO  80305 

 

Re: Ignacio Pit, Revision Denial, Permit No. M-1992-054, Technical Revision Denial, Revision No. 

TR-4 
 

Dear Mr. Fisher: 

 

On June 2, 2017 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety consider your request for the Ignacio Pit, 

addressing the following: 

 

-Alter reclamation plan allowing for the importation of inert offsite fill in Phase A, and allow a stock 

pond in Phase D 

 

The Division denied your Technical Revision request. Your Technical Revision was denied because the items 

outlined in the Notice of Receipt adequacy review dated May 2, 2017 were not submitted by the required 

compliance date.  The items outlined in the notice were to be submitted no later than June 1, 2017.   

 

The technical revision may be resubmitted with all of the items listed in the notice and its associated fee of 

$216.00.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, 

by phone at (970)-243-6368 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us.   

 

Also, records kept by the Division indicate that the Permitee/ Operator Contact is Mr. Todd Fisher of LBCR, 

LLC, however the Technical Revision was submitted by Crossfire Aggregate Services LLC. No Affidavit of 

Authority to submit revisions on the Permittee’s behalf appears to exist.  In accordance with the Act and The 

Rules the Permittee may submit a signed and notarized Affidavit of Authority, authorizing Crossfire Aggregate 

Services LLC to be the primary permitting contact as well as make changes to the permit.  The affidavit must 

be signed by the Permitee, Mr. Todd Fisher, and be notarized to allow the change in contact.  If you have any 

questions please feel free to contact me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Lucas J. West 

http://mining.state.co.us/


 

 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

Phone: (970)-243-6368 

  

Cc: Deb Koenig, Crossfire Aggregate Services LLC. 

 Russ Means, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 


